Scoil Chlochair Mhuire 

Parent/Staff Communication Policy
Introductory statement
This policy was developed by the staff of Scoil Chlochair Mhuire, the Board of Management and the parents association.
Its purpose is to provide information and guidelines to parents and staff on parent/staff meetings and parent/staff communication in Scoil Chlochair Mhuire. The family and home are central to the social and intellectual development of the child and the nurturing of good, moral values. The school and the family strive to be mutually supportive and respectful of each other so that the child’s education can be effective. All the stakeholders aim to work for the benefit of the child and their learning. 

Parents are encouraged to: 


· Develop close links with the school

· Participate in meetings in a positive and respectful manner, affirming the professional role of the staff and all staff members in the school
· Collaborate with the school in developing the full potential of their children

· Share the responsibility of seeing that the school remains true to its ethos, values and distinctive character

· Become actively involved in the school/parent association

· Participate in policy and decision-making processes affecting them.

Structures in place to facilitate open communication & consultation with Parents


· Meeting for parents (can held in a virtual setting or face to face or phone) of incoming Junior Infants – mid June

· Parent/teacher meetings (can held in a virtual setting or face to face) in November for 1st to 6th class & January for junior to senior infants.
· Parents receive school report of each pupil at the end of each school year though our on-line system Aladdin.
· Meetings with parents whose children have special educational needs will take place with relevant teachers three times a year (can held in a virtual setting, face to face or phone), Oct/Feb/June. 
· Written communication from the school will be through Aladdin noticeboard, official school e-mail or official school letters/forms.
· Through the PA nominees to the BOM, parents are invited to discuss and contribute to the drafting and review of all school policies. Decisions taken to change current policies and procedures or to introduce new ones will be made known to all parents in written format via the school website.
· Regular updates via Aladdin, school website and Facebook page keep parents up-to-date with school events, holidays and school concerts and celebrations.
· Homework is assigned using the online platform, Seesaw. Homework is assigned by teacher each Monday for the week ahead and should be submitted by parent by Thursday afternoon.
· Parents are invited to events throughout the year e.g. Sports Day, Grandparents Day, school Masses and school concerts (in line with Government guidelines regarding Covid-19)
· Parents are requested to engage with their child/children in the ‘Religion Grow in Love Programme’ throughout the year.
· If a parent wishes to consult with a teacher, he/she can email the teacher using school email to arrange an appointment.
· In the case of separated parents, requests can be made by both parents to meet their child’s teacher(s) individually for parent/teacher meetings (can held in a virtual setting, phone or face to face). 
· If parents wish to drop in lunch boxes, sports gear etc, this can be done through the secretary.
· It is vital that the school is immediately informed if family events/situations occur that cause anxiety to your child and therefore may adversely affect his/her education. In all matters pertaining to the wellbeing and education of pupils, only the parents/legal guardians named on the enrolment form will be consulted by staff.
 
Parent/Teacher meetings
Formal Parent/Teacher meetings will be held once a year for all classes (Circular 14/04). They will be initiated by the school staff and details regarding time, etc. will be worked out by the class teacher, in consultation with parents through Aladdin. Meetings may take place in classrooms & support rooms (can held in a virtual setting, phone or face to face).
The purpose of the Parent/Teacher meeting is:
· To establish and maintain good communication between the school and parents
· To let parents know how their child are progressing in school

· To help teachers/parents get to know the child better as individuals

· To help children realise that home and school are working together. 

· To meet demands for accountability
· To share with the parent the problems and difficulties the child may have in school
· To review with the parent the child’s experience of schooling
· To learn more about the child from the parent’s perspective
· To learn more about parental opinions on what the school is doing
· To identify areas of tension and disagreement
· To identify ways in which parents can help their children
· To negotiate jointly decisions about the child’s education
· To inform & discuss with the parents of standardised test results as well as other assessments.
Report card templates
It is our aim to help parents to understand fully the evidence of learning from the school setting, especially information from any standardised tests. 
The report cards provide for reporting in four key areas:
• The child’s learning and achievement across the curriculum

• The child’s learning dispositions

• The child’s social and personal development

• Ways in which parents can support their child’s learning
School E-mail & Aladdin 

Email & Aladdin are an environmentally friendly way of communicating that can save time when used effectively. We acknowledge that these systems are very convenient for parents who are working and find it difficult to catch up with school staff during regular work hours. 
Expectations of Both Staff and Parents
When communicating via email/aladdin, staff and parents are expected to adhere to email etiquette, including:

· Messages are at their best when they are brief and informative. Issues that require a level of detailed discussion should be dealt with in person or over the phone.

· At the beginning of an email the sender can use ‘No reply necessary’ to convey an information sharing email only.

· Emails should always be respectful and constructive. If the email relates to a concern or problem, it ought to be focused on understanding the problem and finding a solution.

· Emails work best when they are positive. Avoid sending negative or confrontational emails. Email is not to be used to vent. We never say in an email what we wouldn’t say to the recipient’s face.

· Never write about or seek personal information regarding third parties (staff, students or parents).

· Likewise, emails containing personal or sensitive information should not be passed on to a third party without permission of the sender.

· The tone or intent of emails can easily be misunderstood, especially where humour or sarcasm is involved. Be conscious of this and pick up the phone rather than send an email in this instance.

· Avoid writing in capitals.

· Staff and parents are not expected to respond to emails that are contentious or require ongoing dialogue. A face-to-face meeting should be arranged in this circumstance.

· Group emails have the potential to waste the time of many, so avoid sending emails to anyone for whom it is not relevant. It is also courteous to avoid time wasting emails, including jokes, chain letters and commercial solicitations.

Email Protocol Policy

· Make sure the purpose of your email is clear...do you require specific action or is the email for information only?

· When emailing a group, staff and parents must ensure they not disclose the email addresses of others without permission to do so. (Blind CC should be utilised)
Expectations of Staff
· Email should not be used to discuss a sensitive issue which was not initiated by the parent or had not been previously discussed with the parent.

· When an email is received from a parent that requires some time to gather information and reply properly, the staff member should respond acknowledging that the email has been received and indicate when an informed response will be sent.

· Staff will aim to reply to parent emails within 2 working days.

· When on leave, staff will activate an auto-reply message detailing relevant leave dates.

· Staff may choose to send or respond to work related emails between the hours of 8am and 6pm, but there is no expectation to respond to these emails outside of school hours with the exception of an emergency. 
· Staff are not to respond to offensive or abusive emails and should forward them to the school principal.
Expectations of Parents

· Please only send non-vital messages by this medium. For example, do not use email to inform a teacher that your child is not to go to afterschool club that afternoon, as the teacher may not see the message in time. Remember that given work demands teachers may not get to read emails until late in the day.

· Please don’t seek to discuss in detail your child’s academic progress, learning expectations, or behavioural issues via email. These are best addressed over the phone or in person.

· Emails that are intended for the office staff should be sent directly to the school’s email address, info@carrigtwohillps.ie
· Remember to respect staff personal time, including weekends and holidays. Parents shouldn’t send emails outside of work hours with the exception of an emergency.
· It is the responsibility of every parent to keep the school administration and class teacher up-to-date with current email addresses.
. 

         

Behaviour of all Stakeholders in the School
Positive and respectful communication is of high importance to our school. This not only extends to the children but to all of the stakeholders e.g. the staff, parents and the wider community.  Anyone entering our building should feel safe to do so. While the behaviour of children in our school is of vital importance, adults in the school community also have a responsibility to ensure their own behaviour models the types of behaviour expected of children.  

It is important that all stakeholders are responsible for their own behaviours in the school.  Examples include:
· All stakeholders are expected to speak to each other with respect.  Shouting or other aggressive tones are not acceptable.  If a stakeholder displays anger or aggression to another member of the school community, they may be asked to remove themselves from the building.  In certain cases, the Gardaí must be called.
· All stakeholders will treat our children with the utmost respect while on the premises.
· Staff should not be asked to speak about another parent’s child. The staff of the school will respect your child’s right to privacy so it is asked that parents respect other children’s rights to privacy.
· When stakeholders meet, it is important to respect that the time of meetings should be kept to a reasonable amount of time.  Times of meetings should be agreed beforehand and these should be respected.
Ratified by the Board of Management
Chairperson: _______________________________

Date: _____________________________________
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